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Midcoast Maine’s Biggest Loser 

Rockland, ME:  He may not have landed a spot on NBC’s THE BIGGEST LOSER, but that hasn’t stopped local personality, Chad Ridge, from seeking alternative routes to reach his goal. 

At 467 pounds, Ridge is on a quest to lose 200 pounds. With no health insurance and the determination to not pursue the possibility of disability benefits, but to change the course of his life on his own, he has won wide support from the Midcoast community. On Thursday, Oct. 14 at 11:30 a.m., Ridge, an employee of All Aboard Trolley, will kick off his “Chad Ridge Right Choice Challenge” at the Penobscot Bay Regional Chamber of Commerce.  At this news conference, he will have his first official weigh in and announce details of how he plans to lose the weight with the community’s help.  

The momentum leading up to this news conference started back in late July, when Ridge was invited to attend an open call audition for the NBC show THE BIGGEST LOSER. After a local paper ran a story, his phone would not stop ringing with support from people wanting to help him. At the end of the audition, he was told by a casting director to submit a video.  He and Rick Winslow, of WAV Media, spent the next two weeks shooting his video, which they uploaded to YouTube (http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dOQdU1A4AzQ).  In just over a week, the video got more than 2,000 views from all over the world.

Ridge didn’t make the final cut for THE BIGGEST LOSER, but has found sufficient motivation from the people in the area to keep going—while motivating others along the way.  A core support group materialized after he appeared on the local radio station 93.3fm morning show with John Jeffers and Steve Roberts.  

His plan includes a 6:15 am daily walk along Rockland’s boardwalk, a 12:00 p.m. downtown walk up and down Main Street, and monthly challenges, based on the involvement of entire community. On November 7, at 9:00 a.m, he plans walk up the auto road to the top of Mount Battie. Says Ridge, “I know it’s not going to be easy.  It is one step at a time all the way to the top.” For every single walk, he encourages the community to join him and be part of the journey. 

Ridge would like to invite all businesses, community members and individuals to the October 14 news conference to hear about his ambitious and creative ideas. Afterward he will take a 20-minute walk through downtown Rockland and hopes that everyone will join him. For more information go to his website, www.chadridge.com, or become his friend on Facebook, he will also be chronicling his journey on his site and in a local paper.

